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We performed an interim review of costs associated with Hurricane Wilma debris removal activities 
for Collier County, Florida. The objectives of the review were to determine whether the county (1) 
was properly accounting for disaster-related costs and whether such costs were eligible for funding 
under FEMA's public assistance program, and (2) let contracts according to federal procurement 
standards and FEMA guidelines, and had adequate procedures for monitoring the activities of the 
contractors. 

The county received an award of$37.6 million from the Florida Department of Community Affairs, 
a FEMA grantee, for debris removal activities. The award provided funding for five projects under 
which the county let four contracts, as follows: 

Project Amount Numb()rof 
Number Approved Scope.of Work Awarded Contracts 

7 Debris Collection, Hauling, and $29,621,050 1 
Disposal 

52 Contractor Monitoring - Collection, 7,187,335 1 
Hauling and Disposal 

761 Emergency Road Clean up 548,302 1 
765 Emergency Road Clean up 44,080 
1496 Contractor Monitoring- Road Clean up 162,511 1 

Total $37,563,278 4 

As of March 16, 2006, the cut-off date of our review, the county had recorded expenditures of $13.3 
million under the projects and had received $9,512,751 ofFEMA funds. 




